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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE AUDIT AND RISK COMMITTEE OF THE GOVERNING BODY OF 
SOUTHERN REGIONAL COLLEGE HELD ON TUESDAY 6 FEBRUARY 2024 AT 18.30 BOTH IN THE 
BOARDROOM, PORTADOWN CAMPUS AND ONLINE VIA TEAMs. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Mrs Hilary Singleton (Chair) 
Mrs Geraldine Campbell 
Mrs Patricia McCaffrey  
Mrs Sharon O’Hare 
Dr Eileen Stewart (via TEAMs) 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
Dr Thomas Moore, Governing Body Chair 
Mrs Lee Campbell, Temporary Chief Executive & Accounting Officer 
Mrs Heather Sampson, Dept. for the Economy (via TEAMs) 
Mr Brian O’Neill, NI Audit Office 
Ms Laura Murphy, NI Audit Office (via TEAMs) 
Mr Ryan Lunney, NI Audit Office (via TEAMs) 
Mr Ian McCartney, RSM UK (via TEAMs) 
Mrs Sinead Lavery, Boardroom Apprentice (via TEAMs) 
Miss Lindsay Armstrong, Secretary to the Governing Body (via TEAMs) 
 
The meeting commenced at 18.31. 
 
Mrs Singleton welcomed Mrs O’Hare, Audit and Risk Committee Member to her first 
meeting.  
 
The Chair extended thanks to Mr Raymond Sloan for his contribution to the work of the 
Committee during his term as Interim Principal and CEO. 
 
The Chair proposed that discussion regarding Corporate Risks 18 and 19 be convened 
under confidential business. 
 
A01. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
No apologies for absence were received. 
 
A02. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTERESTS 
 
The Chair reminded Members to declare at the commencement of the meeting any conflict 
of interests held regarding any matters to be discussed. No interests were declared. 
 
A03. MINUTES OF THE MEETING 20 NOVEMBER 2023 
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Audit and Risk Committee (ARC) held on the 20 
November 2023 were verified for accuracy and unanimously approved as an accurate 
record. 
 
A04. MATTERS ARISING 

• Actions Log 
 
Mrs L Campbell informed that environmental, social and governance (ESG) considerations 
are being progressed with RSM Internal Auditors and advised that the Governing Body will 
be appraised of emerging risks at their meeting in June 2024. 
 
Mrs L Campbell advised that considerations for IOSH training for Governing Body 
Members is ongoing. 
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